PERU BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
Tuesday January §, 2021 2:00 PM
Via Zoom

https.//zoom.us/[/855933323027?pwd=d3NXMOEVUE4zZFVpTFc2ZEplbkYzdz09

Meeting ID: 955 9333 2302
Passcode: 497671

1. Call to order 2:06 PM

2, Roll Call Nanette Mone, Darryl Darby, Peggy White, Ed Fahey and Rebecca Slick present.

3. State recording statue: Via Zoom

4, Minutes from the previous Peru BOH meeting from 21/1/2020 were reviewed, motion made and seconded
and all in favor of approving the minutes.

5. Ed Fahey's Report: 29 Middlefield Rd, inspected the installation and COC issued and spoke to the owner
about recommendations for water testing, 4 David Drive waiting for installer to issue DSCP, & Bonny Lane
inspected the install, no issues, COC sent 12/8, 2 Weeks Rd inspect the installation, no issues, COC 12/23, 34 W
Main Rd no issues with the plan, waiting for the installer, 95 Middlefield Rd letter sent on 10/19 regarding need for
septic system maintenance contract renewal with deadline of 11/15/20. Contract has not been renewed. Darryl
thinks no one is currently residing full time at that property. After discussion, a motion was made and seconded for
Ed to send a letter as a second warning with up to $100 fine a day if the maintenance contract is not renewed

within 30 days.

6. Ed will drive by the properties previously discussed on North Rd and Haskell Rd to determine if complaints
fall under BOH and or building inspector jurisdiction.
7. Follow up Hogweed E Windsor Rd. The concern is the issue is addressed with a plan before the summer

season progresses and the hogweed can not be re mediated. Peggy will reach out to Jennifer Orth, she was to
contact their legal counsel regarding the hogweed that is occurring along the town road right of way. She will be
notified that Ed has talked to our town counsel who said the town has the right to have the hogweed treated. The
board is concerned as this will be heading into the 3™ summer for this issue.

8. COVID-19 vaccine update First responders will be vaccinated next week. Peggy reached out to Chief
Cullett who responded that he sent a roster for those members of his force wanting to be vaccinated, as of this
meeting the BOH is unaware if the Fire Chief has sent in their roster. Nanette want to see if she can get the names
of who signed up and is planning to contact Laura Kittross, Peggy stated she thinks this is not necessary.

9. Mobile Health unit sponsored by CHP/BHS has reached out about offering their services to the town. They
will visit 1-2 times a month if at least 8 people utilize the services which include: COVID testing, flu vaccines, Blood
pressure and blood sugar checks, urgent/sick visits/ Nurse Practitioner consults, Height and weight measurements.
Advertising is up to the town which can use the town website, Town clerk and Peru Live Wire FaceBook pages and
a signage board. A motion was made, seconded and all in favor of moving forward with the Moble health unit.
Peggy to reach out to Katherine Race to set a schedule.

10. The next meeting will be Feb 2 at 1:30PM, the process for the Zoom link was reviewed: Rebecca will
schedule the meeting and at the same time get the Zoom link and send to Nanette to add to the agenda before
posting. ltems for the agenda include: Ed's report, follow up on Haskell and North Road properties, hog weed and
the mobile health unit.

11. Motion was made, seconded and all in favor to adjourn the meeting at 3:00PM.

Minutes respectfully were submitted as a draft by Peggy White 1/11/2021

Approved
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